September 19, 2017
City Council, Cheviot, Ohio
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President Waters called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance
and a moment of silent prayer. The following were found to be in attendance:

President of Council Mark Waters

Law Director Debbie Slaughter
Safety Services Director Tom Braun

Council Ward 1 James Martin
Council Ward 2 Dennis Dinkelacker
Council Ward 3 : Jim Sunderhaus
Council Ward 4 Alana Tucker
Council At Large Kathleen Zech
Council At Large Amy Richter
Council At Large Patrick Tiettmeyer

Mr. Tiettmeyer motioned to approve the minutes from the September 5 meeting. Mrs.
Richter seconded, and the minutes were approved with a 7-0 voice vote.

There was no new legislation to be introduced.
There were no committee reports.

Administrative Reports

Mayor Keller received a proposal for a safety study along Harrison Avenue to determine
a course of action to be implemented to reduce the number of accidents along the
corridor within the city limits. The cost is $10,000, however, grant money may be
available to pay for it.

Safety Services Director: Mr. Braun had no formal report. He has not heard any news
about the Nature Works grant, which would provide some of the funding required to
build the new splash park at Harvest Home Park.

lLaw Director: Marijuana dispensary rules took effect 9-8-17.

Mayor’s Court receipts from August 2017 were received and filed with a motion from
Mrs. Zech, a second from Mr. Tiettmeyer and a 7-0 voice vote.

Other business: There will be Community Development Block Grant Public Hearings
held on October 3 and October 17 before the regular council meetings. The Scottish
Festival will be held October 14 and 15. Let Mrs. Richter know if you are able to
volunteer a few hours on either (or both) days.
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Mayor Keller addressed Councilmember Martin and thanked him for his years of
service. Mr. Martin responded with gratitude for having had the opportunity to serve the
citizens of Cheviot.

Seeing no other business before this council, Mrs.Zech motioned for adjournment. The
motion received a second from Mr. Tiettmeyer and a 7-0 voice vote. Meeting was
adjourned at 7:55PM.
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